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REPORT AND RECOMMENDATION OF THE REVIEW PANEL

CANTERBURY EARTHQUAKE (RESOURCE MANAGEMENT ACT PORT OF
LYTTELTON RECOVERY) ORDER 2011

On 10 May 2011 the Canterbury Earthquake Recovery Review Panel (the Review Panel)
considered the above draft Order (version PCO 15245/1.3).

The Review Panel considered the letter from Kevin Currie, Ministry for the Environment
letter dated 6 May and noted that the objective of the proposal is to facilitate recovery
of:
a.the Port of Lyttelton from earthquake damage it has suffered by providing additional
space for its use that is consistent with the long-term development plan of the
Port of Lyttelton; and
b.the Christchurch Central Business District and the Port Hills areas by providing a
permanent place where suitable rubble and rock-fall may be deposited.

The Review Panel is of the view that the draft Order is necessary, expedient and meets
the purpose of the Canterbury Earthquake Recovery Act 2011.

Recommendation

The Review Panel recommends that clause 7(3) of the draft Order be amended to
include the Lyttleton-Mt Herbert Community Board. This will allow for the Community
Board to be consulted by the Lyttelton Port Company and a summary of the Community
Board’s views to be included in the application(s) made to the relevant consent
authorities.
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